
Minutes of the Full Governing Body held on Wednesday 30 November 2011 at 5.00 pm in the Meeting Room, School House, Brymore School

PRESENT:
Mrs B Drakeford (Chair), Mr M Thomas (Headteacher), Mrs J Vearncombe (Clerk), Mrs L Bindon (Business Manager), Mrs A Dyer, Mr J Kerswell, Mr S Larkins, Mrs E Musgrove, Mr G Quick and Mr M Robbins
Congratulations were given formally to Mr Thomas on the birth of Isaac Walter.

1
Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Mr M King, Mrs K Ursell and Mrs S Young.

Not present at the meeting:  Mrs L Webber.

2
Minutes of last meeting - Wednesday 5 October 2011

The minutes of the Full Governing Body meeting held on Wednesday 5 October 2011, having been previously circulated, were proposed as correct by Mrs Musgrove and seconded by Mrs Dyer.  The minutes were agreed and duly signed.

Mr J Kerswell entered the meeting at 5.10 pm
3
Matters Arising 

Mrs B Drakeford, Mrs E Musgrove and Mrs K Ursell had met to consider and amend the Standing Orders.  The old format and the model policy have been combined and the amended/updated version will be ready for approval at the next Full Governing Body meeting.
ACTION:  The Clerk will update and distribute accordingly.
Mr G Quick entered the meeting at 5.15 pm


Due to strike action, the Governors Open Day due to take place prior to the meeting, was cancelled.  It was suggested this would be rearranged prior to the next Full Governing Body meeting where Governors can meet with linked departments.  However, if preferred it can be undertaken sooner, if required.


Racist Incident Report - Report sent to the Local Authority.


Annual Safeguarding Report - Mr Thomas gave an update, reporting there are many items which have not been done as the period in question was a time when policies amongst other items were not correct.  However, when the report for April 2011 - April 2012 is submitted we will be in a much better position, this is evident by the amount of policies which have recently been written and submitted to recent Committees.


Mrs Drakeford signed the April 2010 - April 2011 and this will be forwarded to the Local Authority.

4
Update on UTC
Mr Thomas gave an update.  It is now known we will require sponsorship to assist in some areas.  There will be an event held at Brymore on Tuesday 13 December, where a variety of companies have been invited to view the school.

It has previously been mentioned that putting an application together is likely to require an additional two days each week and Bridgwater College have offered to fund this process in order for the bid to be ready for submission on 17 January 2012.

It is thought there are approximately nine UTC places available and a decision is expected by May 2012.  If we are not successful, we can reapply.

In respect of consultation with parents, Mr Thomas is in the process of putting a paper together.  In reality it may only affect parents of current Year 9 students. 

5
Performance Management Policy
A copy of this Policy was distributed.  Mr Thomas explained Performance Management of staff should already have started.  Therefore, with the timescale so tight he asked to be given permission to start the process, as outlined in the Policy, and requested Governors make contact by next Wednesday 7 December 2011, if there are any changes to be made.  The Policy will be submitted to the relevant committee.

6
Feedback from Personnel, Finance and Marketing Committee held on 14.11.11
Mr Robbins gave verbal feedback.

The suggested increase at that meeting of fees for 2012/13 to £8,400 was proposed by Mr Robbins and seconded by Mrs Drakeford.

Since the meeting, the Business Manager was able to advise that following receipt of various valuations, Bridgwater College has been given the option of purchasing Cannington House for £500,000 prior to it being offered on the open market.  No time scale has yet been discussed of when a decision would be required.

Expectation for advertisement of Marketing Manager is mid December 2011.  It is hoped to appoint someone with a marketing degree and proven track record.

7
Feedback from Sub Committees

Premises - Due to meeting not being quorate no formal decisions could be made.

An update since the meeting is that the Elliot Hut (Room 12) has now been removed, despite the task not being straightforward.

There are still a number of outstanding defects, eg faulty light fittings with regard to the refurbishment of School House.  Midas Construction will back on site over the Christmas break.

Curriculum - Mr Thomas reported SLT had met to discuss the strategic plan with new targets being set and priorities being readdressed in terms of what targets are realistic.

Student Welfare - Mr Thomas said he now has the definition of ‘suitable for boarding‘ and it is:  whether the behaviour and conduct of a student will affect the health and safety of other students.  Therefore, this statement can be included.  If there is an area of dispute it could be refusing a day pupil for not being suitable for boarding.  We have to be clear why they are not suitable for boarding.

8
Annual Safeguarding Report
Covered under Matters Arising.
9
Staffing Updates
A proposal was made to appoint a Director of Boarding from Easter, with the sole responsibility to run the school at evening and weekends.  Conversion of Mews Flat done into living accommodation could be done for that position.  There is an initial proposal to reduce duty staff, replacing least experienced staff with someone who has got that experience.

Confidential Matter discussed.
10
Governor Vacancies

There are currently vacancies for a Teacher Governor, Community Governor and Foundation Parent Governor.  
ACTION:
Notification will be sent out for the Teacher and Community Governor.  Mr Thomas to raise the Foundation Parent Governor vacancy at the next Trustees meeting.
11
Ratification of Policies:

Amendments to the various policies, requested by the Student Welfare and Personnel, Finance & Marketing Committee have been made and ratification was requested.  All Governors present were in agreement.

12
Headteacher’s Performance Review
A Group has been proposed to undertake this - Chair of Governors, Vice-Chair of Governors and Chair of Personnel, Finance & Marketing.   Iain Kerr will be present in an advisory position.

ACTION:  Clerk to make contact with Iain Kerr and establish the earliest convenient date for all to attend.  
13
Key Performance Indicators

These are included in the strategic plan and will be discussed when the Headteacher’s Performance Review takes place.

14
Any Other Business
The Chair read out a letter received from Wendy Welland for a volunteer to run Brymore Young Farmer’s Club.  Mr Kerswell offered his help to facilitate and suggested joining with the Bridgwater College group, which is run by the student chair.  Although she cannot help run the group Mrs Dyer offered her support where possible.

ACTION:  Mr Thomas agreed to speak to Wendy Welland to discuss further.

A brief discussion took place regarding our farm no longer being organic.  Decision still to be made.  It was reported there could be a saving of approx. £6,000 if we decide not to continue.

15
Date of next meeting - Wednesday 28 March 2012
Meeting closed at 6.55 pm

Signature  ………………………….…….……….
Dated  ……………………….……….

